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City Commission Work Session                                                              Mayor Kelly presiding 

Civic Center, Gibson Room 212 

 

CALL TO ORDER: 5:30 PM                                                           

 

CITY COMMISSION MEMBERS PRESENT: Bob Kelly, Susan Wolff, Joe McKenney, Eric 

Hinebauch and Rick Tryon.   

 

STAFF PRESENT: City Manager Greg Doyon and Deputy City Manager Chuck Anderson; Deputy City 

Attorney David Dennis; Finance Deputy Director Kirsten Myre; Planning and Community Development 

Deputy Director Craig Raymond; Library Director Susie McIntyre, Foundation Board Director Jill Baker 

and Board Chair Whitney Olson; Municipal Court Supervisor Morgan Medvec; Fire Chief Jeremy Jones; 

and, Deputy City Clerk Darcy Dea. 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT 

 

Kevin Westie, 602 35th Street North, discussed economic policies and benefits of investing in factories.  

 

1. NEIGHBORHOOD COUNCIL UPDATE – NEIGHBORHOOD COUNCIL #7 

Sandra Rice, NC 7 Secretary and Downtown Safety Alliance, reviewed and discussed the following 

PowerPoint: 
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Ms. Rice provided a Historic Northside, Historic Southside Neighborhoods and Downtown handout. 

 

Mayor Kelly received clarification that the Downtown Safety Plan was presented to all Neighborhood 
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Councils and that one of the commitments of the plan is to provide educational meetings every other 

month at the Great Falls Public Library.  In partnership with the Downtown Safety Alliance, the Great 

Falls Public Library is hosting a presentation on October 11, 2022 by former City Attorney Jeff Hindoien 

and Municipal Court Judge Steve Bolstad.  They will share information about the Municipal Legal System 

and the upcoming City Ballot Measure to allow an additional municipal court judge. 

 

Commissioner McKenney received clarification that the Historical Society monitors the historic 

renovation of older homes downtown. 

 

Commissioner Tryon received clarification to the following: 

 

 It is difficult instituting the Neighborhood Watch program because it is a challenge getting 

neighbors to commit to be a part of the program.   

 Neighborhood Councils have ambassadors that meet with public safety entities to see what can be 

done to encourage instituting the Neighborhood Watch program.   

 Neighborhood Council 7 hosts and encourages discussions about the homeless problem.  

Ms. Rice commented that Neighborhood Council members have the power of persuasion; however, they 

cannot vote. 

 

Commissioner Tryon responded that Neighborhood Council members input is extremely powerful, 

important and the first thing he considers with regard to items being presented to the Commission.  He 

expressed support with regard to implementing the Neighborhood Watch program, as well as addressing 

the homeless and crime issues.  

 

Ms. Rice encouraged citizens to live, walk and shop downtown and added that the more people there are 

downtown, the less crime.  She would like to counteract the perception that downtown is not safe, when 

in fact; it is a very safe and wonderful place. 

 

2. LIBRARY MASTER PLAN  

Library Board Chair Whitney Olson explained that there has been over $70,000 in donations invested in 

the 2022 Library Master Plan.  The consultants worked with the Library Board and staff, as well as the 

citizens in the city and county to gather feedback.  The consultants assessed the library’s facilities and 

analyzed the library’s staff funding and services of the library.  After going through this process, it is clear 

that the citizens of Great Falls are not receiving the library services that they deserve.  The library needs 

to be updated so that it can continue to serve the community as a resource for another 50 years.  The board 

feels that the Master Plan lays out a road map to provide the community with the essential library services 

that it deserves and hopes it receives the support of the Commission.  

 

Library Director Susie McIntyre expressed appreciation to the Library Board and Foundation for their 

efforts with regard to the Master Plan. 
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Director McIntyre and Foundation Board Director Jill Baker reviewed and discussed the following 

PowerPoint: 
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Director McIntyre explained that if a mill levy were done in the spring of 2023, the ballot language would 

be needed in October 2022 so that signatures could be gathered by mid-January. 

 

Commissioner Wolff explained that she fears that there would be less support in the county and would 

mean a different structuring of who the library serves and in order for her to make an educated suggestion, 

she would need answers about the negotiations with Belt and Wedsworth Libraries. 

 

Director McIntyre responded that she will be meeting with the Cascade County Commission and will be 

on the next board agenda for Belt and Wedsworth Libraries. 

 

Commissioner McKenney expressed concern with regard to the possibility of having two levies on a single 

ballot at the same time. 

 

Commissioner Tryon received clarification that the library personnel cost increased because of an increase 

in salary and health insurance and the Library Master Plan is available on the City’s website.  

 

Director McIntyre explained that if she has to wait until 2024 for a Mill Levy, extra general fund subsidies 

could be utilized so that the library could continue to provide service. 

 

City Manager Doyon recommended coordinating between the city and county to do a district wide levy 

because the amount of patrons that utilize the library are not City residents.  He added that this would also 

relieve pressure on the general fund for public safety. 

 

Commissioner Hinebauch received clarification that the library would become its own entity and no longer 

be a City Department if it were a library district.  Belt and Wedsworth libraries would also have to agree 

to a library district and have indicated that they have no interest in doing that.  He inquired how long the 

library budget has been $1.5 million. 

 

Director McIntyre responded that the two voted City mills and seven City mills by agreement increase 

slightly each year and the County funding by agreement of 177,000 has remained the same since 2011.  

She added that she would provide updates to the Commission after meeting with the County 

Commissioners. 
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Mayor Kelly commented that this is a decision that the community has to make about what they value.  

He is always in favor of putting a question of this magnitude in front of voters.  The Commission is aware 

of the value of the library and would support a ballot if needed.  The current funding of the two voted City 

mills, seven City mills by agreement and general fund is sufficient for status quo until the professional 

polling determines what level of funding voters will support.  He commented that having two levies at the 

same time is not a good idea.   

 

Mayor Kelly expressed appreciation to Director McIntyre for her efforts bringing the library into the 21st 

Century and recognizing the need for expanding staff for public safety needs.  He added that the library is 

not just about books anymore; it is important, critical and a necessary part of the community and Director 

McIntyre has helped create a place of community.  The Commission supports the library’s mission going 

forward.  Mayor Kelly further expressed appreciation to Commissioner Wolff for her expertise as a liaison 

for the Library Board. 

 

Commissioner Tryon inquired about the polling operation. 

 

Foundation Board Director Baker responded that public resources and time could not be utilized to 

advocate for a ballot initiative and the Library Foundation or private donations would pay for polling.  The 

library has reached out to firms that have dealt with other libraries across the country to receive bids and 

is working with firms that can provide data within the next couple of months.   

 

DISCUSSION OF POTENTIAL UPCOMING WORK SESSION TOPICS 

 

City Manager Greg Doyon reported that the October 18, 2022, work session will consist of Solid Waste 

Study and Quarterly TIF Application updates.  An ARPA proposed awards update will be a topic for an 

upcoming special work session. 

 

ADJOURN 

 

There being no further discussion, Mayor Kelly adjourned the informal work session of October 4, 2022 

at 6:50 p.m. 

 
 


